Senate Education Committee

In Support of

Senate Bill 60

February 2, 2015

Dear Chairman Abrams,

My name is Molly A. Cole. I am fourteen years old. I have been home schooled my whole life. I enjoy it a lot, but the one thing that leaves me wanting, is the "exercise program". When I was younger, I played sports with the local Park and Rec. That was two years ago. As of today, I have nothing to make me run. I really want to play volleyball with the local school with my friends, but I would have to go 5 hrs. These are the three main reasons why I don't want to do this.

First, my homeschool curriculum is a hundred times better than the public school's. I am currently learning Latin and logic. Classes that the public school doesn't offer.

Second, I have a lot of activities that I would have to quit if I was public schooled. Things like drama and violin lessons.

And third, I am a Christian. My faith is very important to me. And I feel that homeschool is where God wants me to be. These reasons may not be very important to you, but they are to me. And I know that I'm not the only one. I'm sure that there are homeschoolers all over Kansas that feel this way too. You have the chance to change our lives! The question is, will you take the opportunity?

Thank you for listening,

Molly

Omnes christiani boni Christo petat!